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Dear Parents 
 

Wednesday… and the rest of the school are in the hall enjoying Image 
Theatre’s production of The Sword In The Stone.  It feels like the whole 
school.  Everybody.  Everybody that is except Mr G!  I’ve been sent to my 
office to get the newsletter written.  “It’s late again and it’s no excuse saying 
there’s too much end of year business to deal with – you’re not allowed out 
until it’s done!”  And it’s no good me explaining the Arthur story is one of my 
favourite – at least the children thoroughly enjoyed the presentation… And 
the volunteers who took part with the professional actors were great!  

 

The theatre followed another major event that took place in y0 – the return 
visit of Queen Victoria last week was marked by her knighting Riley’s 
Granddad – she dubbed him ‘Sir Help-a-lot’.  She also sat for her portrait … 
and we thought Camilla’s was particularly accurate. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 
Sunday 10 July 2016 
And we’re now only a week away from our Sponsored Cycle Circuit 
around Swanpool.  We hope to see as many of the school family taking 
part as possible.  If you are willing and able to help in marshalling or 
counting laps, etc please let us know and make sure you arrive 
promptly (for 08:45) so that we can go through safety and counting 
procedures for the ride to start at 09:00. 
I’d like to give heart-felt thanks to all of our sponsors – the children’s 
T-shirts are now on sale in school (£5) – and thanks, especially to Steve 
at Falmouth Cycles who has very generously offered two prizes for a 
raffle: 

1. A Falcon Invader children’s cycle (worth £140) 
2. A Full Cycle Service (worth £30) 

Raffle Tickets will be on sale tomorrow and all of next week – we will draw the prize-winners on 
Friday 8th July – so someone may be lucky enough to do the ride on a new bike!  
 
School Kitchen Sale 
Don't forget next Friday 8th July is our grand kitchen jumble sale, come along 
between 1.45 and 2.30 on Friday to see what's on offer! We'll be in front of the 
kitchen if the weather is fine, in the hall if not. A few people have donated 
their own unwanted kitchen stuff to add to our stall, if you would like to do this 
too then that would be great! See you there!  
 

Last Week Total 

1
st

  Pelham 28 7 1
st

  Fox 50 

2
nd

  Freeling 25 5 2
nd

  Swiftsure 45 

3
rd

  Swiftsure 24 4 3
rd

  Freeling 43 

4
th

 Fox 23 3 4
th

  Chichester 39 

5
th

 Walsingham 19 2 5
th

  Walsingham 28 

 Chichester 19 2 6
th

  Pelham 25 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Research Volunteers Wanted! 
Has your child, or a child you look after, been measured as part of 
the National Child Measurement Programme in the last two years? 
Would you be willing to share your experiences in a focus group 

with other parents and carers lasting no more than an hour? 
Please help us improve the NCMP in Cornwall by sharing your 

views. 
For more information, or if you would like to take part, please 

contact Lex Gainsbury on againsbury@cornwall.gov.uk 

or  01872 327041. 

 

The Crypt Preschool's Sports 
Day and Summer Fayre is on 
Saturday 2nd July from 11am -
1pm in the Catholic Church 
grounds. Sports Day is held first 
and the Fayre follows on.  
Bridie Toft 
Preschool Committee 

Press & Publicity Officer 
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